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Montreal, April 13, 2006 

 
SHAREHOLDER UPDATE 

 

Dear O.T. Shareholders and Interested Parties,  

 

As you will read in this update, OT's management has been planning what could prove to be an extremely 
exciting 2006 exploration season.  

During the annual Prospectors and Developers Convention (PDAC), held in Toronto in early March 2006, OT's 
senior technical team was interviewed.  

To watch this interview, visit www.otmining.com. On the upper left hand corner of the home page, you will see a 
movie camera icon and PDAC' 06. Click on that message and you will see Oliver Maki, Director and Chief 
Geologist, Dr. Mark Fedikow, Director and Vice President of Explorations, and Dr. Fess Foster, OT's Montana 
Project Manager, discussing OT's porphyry copper potential and exploration plans for the soon to begin 2006 
season.  

Just below O.T.'s management interview is a listing of an interview with Watts, Griffis & McOuat Ltd's (WGM) 
President, Joe Hinzer. WGM is OT's third party consultant and author of OT's soon to be completed and updated 
regulation 43-101 due diligence report. This coming report is an in-depth update of the WGM April 2003 report.  

The 43-101 is a document required by Canada's regulatory authorities for public mineral companies to help 
prevent future frauds such as Bre-X. What is Regulation 43-101 and who are Watts, Griffis? Click on the 
interview. You will be very glad you did. Were I able to make it a requirement to view, I would, as I believe that 
listening to Joe Hinzer is important to you as shareholders, not only in OT but also in any public mineral 
company.  

Please e-mail me with any thoughts or questions you may have.  

Additional information and a news release are in the works.  

Sincerely yours,  

James W. Hess
President 

 


